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Letters

Misoprostol in a
topsyturvy world

SIR
In the January 4 issue of the New Eng-
land Fournal of Medicine three articles
appeared on the unapproved use of
Misoprostol (Cytotec), which raise an
interesting ethical question. The syn-
thetic prostaglandin analogue, Miso-
prostol, has been successfully used by
obstetricians and gynaecologists for a
number of years for the induction of a
medical abortion in the first or second
trimester, for the induction of labour,
and for the prevention of postpartum
haemorrhages. Strangely enough the
pharmaceutical company which pro-
duces and markets the drug, Searle,
has never registered its use for these
indications with the Food Drug Ad-
ministration (FDA) or any other
agency controlling the safety of drugs.
At present the drug is registered by the
FDA only for use in the treatment of
benign gastric and duodenal ulcera-
tions. The medical representative of
Searle’ has now issued a warning
regarding the unapproved uses (such
as its application in obstetrics and
gynaecology) of Misoprostol. The
company bases its warning on the fact
that uterine ruptures have been re-
ported in the literature after adminis-
tration of Cytotec to pregnant women.
There has also been a report of a tera-
togenic effect of Misoprostol after its
use in an unsuccessful attempt to
induce an abortion.' This warning by
Searle has been seriously criticised by
two gynaecologists in an editorial of
the New England Journal of Medicine.’

They are especially surprised about
the warning since there is so much sci-
entific evidence that the drug is effec-
tive and safe when administered dur-
ing pregnancy. The authors complain
that the warning provoked a response
from many hospital attorneys, admin-
istrators and pharmacists which re-
sulted in an automatic refusal to allow
Misoprostol to be dispensed or used.
According to the editorial Searle never
made any effort to explain its action.
In the meantime the American Col-
lege of Obstetricians and Gynaecolo-
gists has notified its members that off-
label (unapproved) use of Misoprostol
is justified, if based on sound evi-
dence. In the editorial it is suggested
that probably other motives led Searle
to its action. A similar opinion can be
deduced from a note in the weekly
magazine, Time, of January 22 in
which Searle is called a “controversy-
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shy manufacturer”.

When one considers the situation as
described above, I am of the opinion
that it is totally impermissible that a
pharmacist should refuse to supply
Misoprostol to an obstetrician on the
basis of Searle’s warning. If a pharma-
cist objects to the abortion, then he
should pass the prescription to a phar-
macist who is willing to supply the
drug for such a purpose.
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Measuring quality of
life

SIR
Ravenscroft and Bell’s study of end-
of-life decision making in intensive
care' provides valuable evidence for
further debate about this ultimate and
often subjective, aspect of practice.
However, the comment that belated or
absent measurement of Quality of Life
is “clearly inadequate” ignores the
contentious nature of measuring
Quality of Life. Another recent review”
concludes that Quality of Life cannot
be measured either accurately or
reliably, and so should not be used as a
criterion for health care services.
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